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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE CORRECTIONS AND JUVENILE JUSTICE COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Pat Colloton at 1:30 p.m. on March 8, 2011 in Room 144-S 
of the Capitol.

All members were present

Committee staff present: 
Sean Ostrow, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Jason Thompson, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Lauren Douglass, Legislative Research
Robert Allison-Gallimore, Legislative Research
Jackie Lunn, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the Committee:
Hope Cooper, Director, Community Corrections, Kansas Department of Corrections 
Beth Gillespie, Director, Department of Corrections, Johnson County
Keith Clark, director, Kansas Community Corrections Association

Others attending:

See attached.

Chairperson Colloton called the meeting to order and opened the hearing on   HB 2339-  Criminal code 
trailer  bill  and  introduced  Jill  Wolters,  Office  of  the  Revisor  of  Statutes,  to  explain  the  bill.   She 
presented written copy of her testimony (Attachment 1)and a copy of amendments (Attachment 2) which 
can be found in their entirety in the offices of Legislative Administrative Services.

A question and answer session followed.

With no others to testify or speak to the bill, Chairperson Colloton closed the hearing on HB 2339 and 
opened  the  hearing  on  HB  2371-Amending  the  provisions  of  community  corrections  grants  and 
continuing such programs in certain counties.  The following testified as proponents of the bill.  They 
presented written copy of their testimony which can be found in its entirety in the offices of Legislative 
Administrative Services:

• Hope Cooper, Director, Community Corrections, KS Department of Corrections (Attachment 3)
• Keith Clark, director, Kansas Community Corrections Association (Attachment 4)
• Beth Gillespie, Director, Department of Corrections, Johnson County (Attachment 5)

A question and answer session followed.  With not others to testify or speak to the bill,  Chairperson 
Colloton closed the hearing on HB 2371 and opened the floor for further consideration of  HB 2321-
Amendments to the recodified criminal code. 

Representative  Smith  moved  to  pass  the  bill  out  favorably  as  amended.   Representative  Pauls 
seconded. A discussion followed with motions being made to remove the following sections from the 
bill: 10; 11; 7; 1; 18; 14.  All motions carried.  Sections of the bill not removed are: 2; 3; 4; 5; 6; 8; 9; 
12; 13; 15; 16; 17; 19; 20; 21; 22; 23.  Representative Roth moved to pass the bill out favorably as 
amended.  Representative Brookens seconded.  Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 pm with the next scheduled meeting for March 9, 2011 at 1:30 in 
room 144-S.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim.  Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted 
to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections. Page 1


